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Date: August 27, 2013  
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 
 
Subject: Rejection of Bids - Public Works Construction Project No. 13-011, 
 2014 Pavement Management Program 
 
Recommendation: 
Reject all bids for Public Works Construction Project No. 13-011, 2014 Pavement 
Management Program.  The City has elected to revisit the existing scope of work for possible 
inclusion of alternate pavement preservation techniques and expanded scope of work.   
 
Fiscal Impact: 
None.  
 
Background: 
As part of the Pavement Management Program, this project was designed to repair and 
resurface Lancaster Blvd. from 20th Street West to 30th Street West and from Yucca Avenue 
to Challenger Way, Avenue J from Challenger Way to 20th Street East, and 15th Street West 
from Avenue K-8 to 17th Street West with a new asphalt concrete pavement surface, and curb 
and gutter improvements.  New traffic striping was to be installed that would allow for the 
construction of new bike lanes, conforming to the Master Plan of Trails and Bikeways. 
 
The City conducted a bid opening for Public Works Construction Project No. 13-011 on 
August 9, 2013, at 11:00 a.m.  Four sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and read 
aloud.  The bids were as follows: 
 
Contractor City Bid Amount              

1. C. A. Rasmussen, Inc. Valencia $2,641,295.00 
2.  Toro Enterprises, Inc. Oxnard $2,654,302.75 
3. Granite Construction Company Lancaster $2,872,996.00 
4. Vance Corporation Rialto $3,067,250.25 
 
 Engineer’s Estimate $3,283,286.00 
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